March 9, 2005

Mr. James Owczarski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Owczarski:

The Health Department is submitting the following grant resolution for Common Council approval.

<u>Covering Kids Grant</u>- This continuing grant funded by the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation through Community Advocates will assist low-income families in obtaining medical insurance, food stamps and other entitlements and to develop strategies to reach out to families of school children.

<u>Sexually Transmitted Diseases Grant</u> - This funding from the Wisconsin Division of Health and Family Services will be used to reduce the incidence and complications of sexually transmitted diseases in Milwaukee through preventive health education services and focused disease intervention activities.

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Yvette Rowe Business Operations Manager- Health

Attachments